
June 5, 2013 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 5:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed.   Attorney 
Paul Kent from Stafford Rosenbaum and Ryan Braithwaite and Remzy Bitar from Crivello 
Carlson were in attendance. 
 
Forbes made a motion to go into closed session under Wisconsin Statutes 19.85 (1) (g); 
conferring with legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice 
concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation in which it is or is 
likely to become involved.  Heeg seconded the motion.  Roll call was taken; Forbes-aye, Frank-
aye, Heeg-aye, Passineau-aye, Rickaby-aye.  Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to close the meeting and go into open session.  Frank seconded it.  
Roll call was taken; Forbes-aye, Frank-aye, Heeg-aye, Passineau-aye, Rickaby-aye.  Motion 
passed.  The meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:15 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed.   
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the May 15, 2013 meeting minutes with changes.  Passineau 
seconded it.  Motion passed.  
Frank made a motion to approve the May 22, 2013 meeting minutes with changes.  Heeg 
seconded it.  Motion passed.  
 
Don Bohn, Town of Grand Rapids Fire Chief, gave the first quarter report for 2013. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the contract with Lemmenes Hydrometric Services.  The 
contracted amount is the same as last year, $1660.  Forbes seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
The following licenses were requested for July 1, 2013 until June 30, 2014. 
           Cigarette Licenses were requested by the following: 
Saratoga Mini-Mart, Critter's House, Deertrail Park Campgound 
Forbes made a motion to grant the request.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed. 

Mobile Home Park Licenses were requested by the following: 
Steven Vanderhoef- Kester Korte 
Gail Daleo-Wises 
Mike Zurfluh- PIRCO 
Rick DuBois – St. James, Boardwalk, Park Place 
Frank made a motion to grant licenses.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 

Junkyard License licenses were requested by the following: 
Carl Keinbaum- Nekoosa Iron and Metal 
Heeg made a motion to grant the request for the license renewal.  Forbes seconded it.  Motion 
passed. 

Operators’ licenses were requested by the following: 
Passineau made a motion to grant the requests.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
Heart of Wisconsin-Allen Miller, Dan Gallagher, Daniel King, Bruce Rosenthal, Greg Knorr, 
Robert Martens, John Wilke, Glenn Carlson, Larry Heinrichs, Wayne Vandeberg, Wayne 
Nichols, Jerome Jacobs 
Critter- Jeff Wunrow, Jessica Sachs, Wanda Oldadowski 
Octane-Ariel Fuehrer 
Deertrail-Pamela Behrens 
Idle-Celia Drackley 
Evergreen-Vernon Laduron, James Laduron, Geraldine Laduron 
Lake Aire – Daniel McCarville—Provisional License-good for only 60 days until class can be 



taken, David Viviano, Andrea Linzmeier 
Kimmers-Jacqlyn Brehm, Robi Jo Walker, Jamie Smith, Charisse Cumberland, Dawn 
Mckenzie, Brenda Maki 
Branding Iron – Aryn Scheffler, Gina Erickson, Peggy Weidman 
Boones- Tara Klein (Back), Tara Whitrock, Deborah Hagen, Katrina Dittburner, Patti Carlson, 
Jennifer Arndt 
Passineau made a motion to grant the request.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.  Dennis Trickle has been given a 30 day clean up 
notice and still has a mess on his property.  He will be sent a citation. 
601 Hwy 73 S has a burnt out mobile home and tires on the property.   A clean up letter will 
be sent. 
Jeff Anderson, Rangeline Road, has cleaned about 60% of his property and plans to continue 
cleaning. 
Tom Nelson, 14656 Bell Ave, was sent a 30 day clean-up plan.  The property is still a mess.  A 
ticket will be sent. 
Dean Folts, Hwy 73, is taking apart a trailer on the property next to his and leaving a mess 
outside.  He currently owes the Town almost $6000 in forfeitures.  The Town will check to see 
if he owns the property he is tearing the trailer house apart at.  
Jesse Scheid, Scheid Transmission, was present at the meeting.  He has a lot of tires on his 
property.  At the last meeting that he was at, he agreed with the Board that could have about 
20 tires organized neatly on a rack to use as advertisement for his business.  He told the 
board that has 4 semi-trucks coming in the next 3 days to take all the tires off the property.  
Jesse had to be removed from the meeting after he became uncontrollable.  He will be sent a 
ticket if the tires are not removed within a week.  
John Sweet sent a clean-up plan to the board.  He plans to have the property clean by October 
1, 2013. 
  
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.  The Town received notice that Wisconsin 
Pridestone has filed chapter 128.  They have a judgment against them to pay 2 years of unpaid 
personal property.  Billie-Jo will check with our lawyer to see how we can collect the money.  
Spranger has not paid their personal property and has not replied to any letters sent regarding 
the unpaid bill.  The bill will be taken to small claims. 
 
The Board discussed issuing driveway permits in the Town.  One driveway per parcel will be 
allowed.  All additional driveways need to be approved by the Board. 
 
Correspondence was read. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 
  

 


